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Roby Park Primary School 

Newsletter 

This week’s news... 

Summer Fair—Friday 21st June 

We are really excited for our Summer Fair in two weeks time. There will be lots to do and enjoy 

for all of the family. Entry costs just £2.50 per person (adults and children) and tickets are 

available now on Parent Pay. Wristbands will be distributed nearer the time. There are no    

limits on ticket purchases.  

 

School will finish at 12.45pm and children and families will make their way into the Fair via 

our Easton Road entrances. We look forward to you joining us. 
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Attendance and Punctuality 
Attendance for week commencing  3.6.24 

Nursery Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

94.5% 92% 93.7% 91% 87.4% 93.3% 89.2% 91% 

Punctuality for week commencing: 3.6.24 

Nursery Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

5 lates = 

56 mins 

4 lates = 

84 mins 

2 lates = 

41 mins 

1 late = 

4 mins 

4 lates = 

27 mins 
0 lates 

1 late =  

24 mins 

2 lates = 

45 mins 

Whole school attendance has dropped further to 91.5% this week due to term time holidays. Holidays will occur 

warnings and £120 fine per parent per child. There were 281 minutes of missed learning this week due to poor 

punctuality which needs to improve. Parents/carers need to make sure their children don’t fall behind because 

they are late. Gates open at 8.40am and learning starts at 8.45am. 18 children from 12 families were late this 

week. Please ensure your  children do not miss out by being early. 10 unauthorised lates in the space of 10 

weeks will result in a fixed penalty notice. Please be on time. If your child has repeatedly been late, expect        

contact from school and  potentially a home visit from the Local  Authority Attendance Team.  If your child is     

missing school, they are missing out on learning  enrichment experiences and time with their friends which have 

a negative impact upon their wellbeing. 

No Mobile Phones on Site 

Use of mobile phones are not permitted anywhere on our premises, for any        

reason. Please make sure mobiles are put away before entering and leaving our 

gates otherwise a member of staff will have to ask you to leave the premises. 

 In our office area, we have dedicated a space to an 

adult book exchange. Parents/carers can help    

themselves to any book to enjoy, All we ask is when 

you’ve finished it, please return for somebody else to 

enjoy. 

 

Thank you to everyone who has donated books. It is 

greatly appreciated. If you have any books at home, 

that you no longer read and think someone else may 

enjoy, please feel free to pop them in our book area. 

Adult Book Exchange 

Father’s Day Celebration Assemblies 
We look forward to welcoming all our special visitors to our father’s day       

celebration assemblies this Friday. We can’t wait to celebrate all the men 

that make a difference to our children. Please see the letter sent home via 

Class Charts for timings and additional information.  

All photos sent in by the end of Thursday have been included in the assemblies.   
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Uniform Expectations 

A polite reminder that your child should be prepared for school and in the correct uniform   

every day. All uniform expectations, and school policy, can be found on the website. 

The week beginning 24th June, children at Roby Park will enjoy 

our annual careers week event. We are very fortunate to have 

lots of volunteers from across a wide range of sectors come 

and inspire our children. 

 

On Friday 28th June, children will be able to come to school 

dressed as something they want to be when they grow up or 

something that represents what they want to be. 

OPAL Parent Play Afternoon 

Our first OPAL parent play afternoon was a great success on Thursday. We had almost 40 

parents and carers join us for fun in the sun. Mr Swatman shared a presentation on what 

OPAL is and what the benefits are for our children before the whole school went out for an 

afternoon of play. Feedback was exceptionally positive and we look forward to our next OPAL 

parent play session on Thursday 4th July. 

“It is great to see how much effort the staff have put into improving the children's play-

times. “ 

“With everything that you offer at playtime the children will never get bored.” 

“The children all look so happy and it is lovely that we get the chance to see them 

playing like this in school.” 

Careers Week—Mon 24th – Fri 28th June 

Daily Toddle Installation 

On Monday, our daily toddle installations will finally be completed after the   

contractors had to reschedule. The installations will take place under the      

canopy in the sensory garden and on the Western Ave elevation. Keep an eye 

out for the new tracks for our children to enjoy.  
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If your contact details change at any time, please inform the office.  

It is important we can contact you in case of emergencies. We must have TWO 

emergency contacts per pupil. 

Dates for your diary 

These dates are subject to change so please 
keep an eye on Class Charts for weekly updates. 

Newsletter 


